
	
  

Dear Pastor and Church Family  November 2012  

Hebrews 5:2 “Who can have compassion on the 
ignorant and on them that are out of the way; for that 
he himself also is compassed with infirmity.”  Do you 
ever find yourself thinking about the spiritual ignorance of 
people?  It’s sad isn’t it?  Some people choose to be willfully 
ignorant, but some have simply never heard the wonderful 
Gospel of Christ.  Then there are those people that we 
consider “out of the way.”  It is possible they are “out of the 
way” because they are not in the Way of Christ.  It is possible 
they are “out of the way” because they don’t live close by, 
and it isn’t very convenient to make that visit.  There are 
many people who would consider the Deaf to be in this 
category. 

 God has been adding to His Deaf church weekly in 
Callao!  We shouldn’t be surprised when God sends his 
abundant blessings, but aren’t we always?  This past Sunday, 
we had 16 (counting us) in our service!	
   

This past Sunday we also had our first baptism.  Raul, 
who was already saved, expressed a desire to be baptized.  
Matt and Frank talked to him, and then this past Sunday, Raul 
followed the Lord in Believer’s Baptism!  We look forward to 
seeing how God is going to bless him and his family in the 
days to come – simply for taking that step of obedience!      

           

 Thank you for your faithful prayers and support!  We 
love and appreciate each one of you! 

In Christ, 

Matt, Sarah, Martha & Ian 
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